
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Volume 64, No. 10   17th September, 2020  
Meets Thursdays at 6pm for 6.30pm at the Foundry Hotel,  High Street,  Golden Square. 

Rotary Opens Opportunities 

 

 
 
PRESIDENT’S REPORT FOR SIGNPOST SEPTEMBER 21, 2020. 
Greetings once again, I begin this week with a word of thanks to Youth Director, Kay, and Secretary, 
Tony,  for their great work in the preparation on our two most recent NYSF successful applicants.  This 
continues a long commitment from the club to this program. We hope we can introduce them to all 
members sometime soon. 
 
As you will have seen in the latest district news the Great Rotary Club of Bendigo South is once again 
being rewarded for its excellence with a District Citation -  to be presented at this week’s meeting. A 
great recognition to the whole Club, Directors, Past Executive and immediate Past President, Glenn,  for 
their great work in the past rotary year. Past DG Grant Hocking will tell us more this week at our 
meeting. 
 
In this signpost you will find some attached information on a fundraising proposal from the Fundraising 
Sub-Committee, and its Chair, Gary Pinner. Please have a look at the proposal and we will discuss this 
further at our zoom meeting this week. 
 
Speaking of which, this week’s meeting is once again action packed with an Education theme and 
continuing the historical links the club has with EAST LODDON P -12 College. 
 
Just another reminder about the Club’s LOTTO and that your support is still required.  I thank those club 
members already on board with this.        The Cut-off Date for entry is SEPTEMBER 25, 2020. 

 
Have a great week, 
Yours in Rotary 
PAUL GIBBONS 
 
The Rotary Club of Bendigo South- 
"Connect to the Community" 
PAUL GIBBONS PRESIDENT 20/21.  

bendigosouthrotary.org.au http://www.twitter.com/RotaryBendigoS 
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Rotary Club of Bendigo South Inc.- Zoom Meeting 24/9/20 
           Zoom format. Link: https://zoom.us/j/99880057514 
                                                  ID No. 99880057514 
 

Opening Time: 6 pm to 6.30 pm -free time to openly chat with other members.  

Official Meeting Time: 6.30 pm to 7.30 pm 

Meeting Theme:  
                Recent Successes and Future developments at the East Loddon P-12 College. 
 
Zoom Host: and Meeting Chair: Tony Plant 
Guest Speakers: Steven Leed (Principal) & Scott Wilkinson (VP)  
                               Brodie Welsh ( Connico Philips Participant 2019)  
Other invited Guests: Grant Hocking (past district Gov)  
Zekie Johns and Victoria Biggs (recent successful candidates for forthcoming NYSF event)   
-6.30 pm-Meeting Commences:  Zoom Host Tony to welcome all on line and welcome all in 
attendance.  
1. Tony to introduce Grant Hocking who will make a Presentation to past President Glenn of a 
district citation. 
2.Tony will introduce Brodie Welsh who will give us a short summary of his Connico Science 
experience followed by questions from members.  
3. Tony to then introduce both Scott and Steve inviting them to update us on all the 
developments and recent achievements at ELP-12  
3. Members wishing to ask questions of Scott and Steve to send  their questions using the chat 
facility to Tony who will then work through them.  
3. President Paul to formally thank all speakers who are then free to exit the meeting if they 
wish. 
4.  Paul will invite discussion re The Lord Taverners Raffle and provide any information he has 
on other matters. 
5.  Any members then invited to make any announcements. 
6. Paul to close meeting. 
Anticipated meeting Conclusion: 7.30 pm. 

 

https://zoom.us/j/99880057514


                   Introducing:  East Lodden P-12 College – Steven Leed 

             

Principal Steven Leed believes all students should have access to quality education, regardless of their background 
or circumstance. 
 
Steven’s commitment to the principle of collective efficacy has led the learning community at East Loddon P-12 
College to focus on continuous improvement. Providing targeted feedback and supporting collaborative learning 
through Professional Learning Communities, Steven works with staff to deliver an instructional model that 
integrates High Impact Teaching Strategies (HITS) and leverages student voice and agency. 
 
Collective values and a consistent approach to curriculum delivery has yielded continual and outstanding 
improvement in student outcomes. The college’s Median VCE Study Score is up to 34 in 2019 (the highest in North 
West Victoria Region) and in 2019/20, the college is looked towards as a school of influence. 
 
Steven is an executive member of the Greater Bendigo Network of schools, a mentor of aspirant principals in the 
Unlocking Potential program and a Challenge Partner in school reviews, ensuring all students in the region can 
access quality education and training. 
 
Steven believes all students should have access to quality education, regardless of their background or 
circumstance. Building collective values and knowledge with the explicit intention of improving classroom practice, 
his unrelenting focus on achievement is producing outstanding student outcomes at East Loddon P-12 College. 

 
East Loddon P-12 College is a well established school of approximately 230 students. It serves the towns of Dingee, 
Mitiamo, Raywood, Serpentine and surrounding areas.  
 
The location of the College provides a spacious and healthy environment with nearly all students travelling to 
school by bus. The surrounding community is reliant on rural industries and has contracted significantly due to the 
effects of rural demographics and prolonged drought.  
 
The College is uniquely positioned to provide support to families who may be isolated from a range of service 
providers. The College has an experienced staff of teachers and school support officers who have come to know 
the students and their families well. The P to 12 nature of the College allows students to move through their 
education in a caring and supportive environment.  
 
The College offers a broad curriculum with a strong focus on literacy and numeracy. Many extra-curricular 
activities enhance the program including career planning, student exchanges, cultural, sporting and social events 
as well as Information and Communications Technology as a learning tool.  

 



The Program for September 

 
24th September – General Club Zoom Meeting 

Guest Speaker: -Steve Leed is the Principal of Loddon P 12. 

                          Tony Plant will be Chair on that night.  
 
- Oct 1st – Sub Committee Meetings 
- Oct 8th - Anthony Sheehan from City Of Greater Bendigo – Environmental Projects.  
                  Chair – Bernie Young  
- Oct 15th – Board Meeting 
- Oct 22nd: Junortoun Fire Brigade/ Bendigo Fire Brigade. - CFA 
                    Chair – Ian Ellis 
 - Oct 29th: Scholarship Science Experience Brodie Welsh and NYSF Xavier Morrisey.  
                    Chair - Kay McLaughlin. 

 
Please contact Rod with your ideas for our meetings on 0402883747 or rspitty@gmail.com 

 

 
Last Chance!!!            LUCKY LOTTO.              Cut off is 25

th
 September  

 
It will operate the same as previous except that payments will be made electronically.  
 
I am hoping that with all of the money members have saved whilst not attending dinner meetings there 
will be plenty of idle cash lying around.  
 
To buy a number in Lucky Lotto you will need to transfer $50 into the club account.  
 
If your husband, wife or partner wish to be included that is great and everyone is welcome.  
 
Once you have transferred your $50 into the Club account Greg will let me know who is paid up and I 
will allocate numbers.  
 
As soon as we have 30 plus entries we will begin weekly draws of $20. 
 
Last year,  Lucky Lotto raised over $1000 for the Club’s Admin account and we are hoping for a similar 
result again.                
 
Glenn Madden                                                 
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A Trip Down Memory Lane ς August 2016 ς a tour of the Avonmore Winery Elmore 
 

                                 
                          

                     
    

            
                                                      
The winery is owned, and operated by Jennie Hughe’s twin sister Pauline, and her husband Rob, 
and is all 100%  biodynamic produce. This was late August 2016. 
 



Things to keep in mind: 
 
¶ Ian Ellis spoke at our meeting asking for input as to whether we continue with the 

Christmas Cakes & Puddings  

¶ Lotto is on again, so please read the info below and get involved! 

¶ I am still after some recipes and pics from members to add to the Signpost 

¶ Don’t Forget to complete your Form 3 and return to us asap. 

¶ The Lord Taverner’s Raffle Info (Attached) 

 

The Taverners Foundation raises funds to distribute to youngsters who are blind and sight 

impaired, the deaf and hearing impaired, intellectually impaired, indigenous and young girls to 

play sport and in particular cricket. 

 

¶ “Save the Date” attachment for our proposed High Tea 

¶ G’Day Brochure (Attached) 

 

Feel free to send anything through to me on krissureg@hotmail.com or 0417321033 
 
 

Help for Annie North 
 
 
ANNIE NORTH - do you have any of these lying around at home that you could donate?? 

 

Wanted: pre-school educational material, particularly science, technology, engineering, maths - 
construction type things 
Wanted: outdoor equipment - balls (any size), backyard soccer net etc 
Wanted: art and craft supplies for play groups and women's groups, currently being conducted 
online. Packets are sent to participants. 
Wanted: Canvasses and paints for indigenous women's art therapy. 
 
Contact Merlyn Quaife if you have any items to donate. 0404 704 705/merlynq@gmail.com 
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We can't have a working bee outside at my place yet according to the latest Covid Rules. 
However can now go down to the local with 9 other friends. Meantime am blocking up some 

very big logs with my old Husky ready for splitting and working up a thirst to justify a trip down 
the road. Gee that frothy pot off the tap went down well. Tony 

 



OUR BUSH RAMBLINGSȣȣȣȣ                      Rushworth - Pics thanks to Trevor  
 
 

 

And from Bernie ς Salomonέs Gully 

 

 

 



 

 
 
 

 

THE FOUR WAY TEST 
¶ Is it the TRUTH 

¶ Is it FAIR to all concerned? 

¶ Will it build GOODWILL and BETTER FRIENDSHIPS? 

¶ Will it be BENEFICIAL to all concerned 

¶  

 

 
 
 
 

THE OBJECT OF ROTARY 
 

The object of Rotary is to encourage and foster the ideal of service as a basis of worthy enterprise and, in 
particular, to encourage and foster: 

FIRST.  
The development of acquaintance as an  

opportunity for service; 
SECOND. 

High ethical standards in business and  
professions; the recognition of the worthiness of all useful occupations; and the dignifying of each Rotarian’s 

occupation as an opportunity to serve society; 
THIRD. 

The application of the ideal of service in each Rotarian’s personal, business, and community life; 
 FOURTH. 

 The advancement of international understanding, goodwill, and peace through a world fellowship of business and 
professional  

persons united in the ideal of service. 

 



 

 

 

 
WHO’S WHO? 
ROTARY INTERNATIONAL PRESIDENT:   Mark Maloney 
RI DISTRICT 9800 GOVERNOR:    Philip Archer 
ASS’T GOVERNOR (Goldfields South):   Graeme Lynas 
--------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
CLUB PRESIDENT:      Paul Gibbons 
SECRETARY:       Tony Plant 
TREASURER:       Greg Noonan 
YOUTH SERVICES DIRECTOR:    Kay McLaughlin 
INTERNATIONAL SERVICE DIRECTOR:   Heather Nixon 
COMMUNITY SERVICE DIRECTOR:                Merlyn Quaife 
MEMBERSHIP DIRECTOR:                Sue Duncan 
CLUB SERVICE DIRECTOR:                Rod Spitty 
CLUB PROTECTION OFFICER:              Geoff McKinna 
ROTARY FOUNDATION CHAIR:              Glenn Madden 
CLUB COMMUNICATIONS:               Matthew Scott 
NEWSLETTER EDITOR:               Sue Duncan 
 
 

CLUSTER CLUB MEETING TIMES 
 
DISTRICT 9800 GOLDFIELDS CLUSTER ROTARY CLUBS 

RC KANGAROO FLAT:  Monday 6pm, Rotary Gateway Park 

RC BENDIGO:  Tuesday 12:45pm, Bendigo Club, Park Street, Kennington. 

RC ECHUCA MOAMA:  Tuesday 6pm, Moama Bowling Club, Shaw Street, Moama. 

RC BENDIGO SANDHURST:  Wednesday 7.30am, Bridge Hotel, Water Street. 

RC EAGLEHAWK:  Wednesday 6pm, Mechanics Institute 

RC ROCHESTER:  Thursday 6pm, The Court House building, Moore Street (Opp. G. Nelson Motors) 
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